
  
The purpose of this letter is to bring to your attention the success I had after undergoing b17 
treatment. As a result, I would like to make a pleade that such a treatment be made available to 
cancer patients, despite the negative reputation it has received in the medical profession. 
  
In June of 2003, I was diagnosed with a tumour of the brain stem. As a result I was unable to walk 
unaided, and my balance and coordination suffered greatly. I was advised by my Neurologist that 
radiation treatment would help me. I underwent 5 weeks of continuous treatment and didnt see much 
improvment during this period and well after treatment. In fact I would say my progress was going 
backwards because of the harsh side effects I went through. My Oncologist said that "chemotherapy" 
would not help my situation. I then began to research alterative natural treatments to cure cancer. 
  
I came across b17 treatment (also known as Laetril).  I came in contact with Dr. G. Kemp who 
advised me of the benefits of such a treatment. Numerous testimonials helped me to realise the 
healing properties of b17. I had no hesitation to persue such an avenue. Dr.G.Kemp wrote a letter to 
my oncologist stating my intention because conventional medicine i.e. chemotherapy, was deemed 
"inappropriate". My oncologist was so opposed to this letter,  that he now claimed "chemotherapy" can 
help my situation. It was my choice to undergo the b17 treatment. 
  
In February of 2004 I began b17 treatment. I followed Dr. Binsel's (a retired American Cancer Doctor) 
diet that works inconjuction with b17 treatment. The treatment was fast, simple, painless and most 
importantly was free of the nasty side effects that radiation treatment brought on. In a matter of 
weeks, I saw my energy levels dramatically increase and my symptoms begin to go away, something 
that radiation treatment failed to do. As the months went by people were astounded by the rapid 
progress I was making. One year later, my MRI scan is clear so I give much praise to this b17 
treatment, and to Dr. G. Kemp for directing me to this harmless, natural treatment. Im am now back 
working full time, attending gym, driving and doing the things I was doing prior to being diagnosed 
with this illness.  
  
I hope this testimonial will help make b17 treatment available to people with cancer. It should be a 
patients choice, not a oncologist's choice. 
  
Regards, 
  
Jarrod Lourensz 
 




